
 
 

TDO Meeting - Choo Choo Classic 2016 
 
Council: Randy Harvey, VP; Penny Stockholm, Treasurer; Lloyd Hoover, Tournament 
Director  
Attendees: Tony Bernard, GCDA; Kyle Mcnabb, MNDL, Chuck Pankow, GNDA, Tabby 
"Teaser", GTCDA, Kevin Stockholm, SRDA; Mary Margaret Satterfield, CLDA; Phillip Ownby, CDA 
 Reading of previous minutes: Randy Harvey 
 
Discussion Points: 
Team State March 11-12 2017-- Best Western, $61.00 per night 
Dress Code ==> Team t shirts allowed, no shirts with profanity or explicit 
subject matter, no short shorts or low cut tops or other provocative dress 
allowed, No flip flops or sandals. Team Rosters due by Feb 1 2017 - changes to 
rosters allowed up until March 4th, 2017. 
 
TDO Players State Championship 2017- to be held at Days Inn-Merchants, 5335 
Central Ave. Pike, Knoxville, TN 37912 April 7-9. Room rate $65 per night. There 
will be a $10 a day or $25 for weekend BYOB fee charged to each person wishing 
to bring in their own beer or liquor as there will not be a servicing bar present. 
 
Election at State Championships in April --> offices to be up for election are 
Secretary and Vice President 
 
Outstanding items: 
Web Site -- Tony has most everything ready- need to be able to access site. Need 
correct username and link to site for logging into site. Suggestion made to post 
points and other communication to TDO Facebook page for accessibility 
by TDO members 
 
New business: 
Phil Ownby mentioned Toys for Tots Tournament 12/10/2016 - CDA still needs to 
submit flyer and sanctioning fee if wish to be TDO sanctioned 



MM Satterfield expressed concern over number of one day tournaments and 
suggested limiting how many a bar or league can have throughout the year. This 
was tabled for future discussion, a proposal for such a rule needs to be drafted 
by Team State and prepared to be discussed and voted on by State Championship 
in April, 2017. 
 
No votes on any topics taken or required.  
 
End of meeting. 
 


